Parole06.rpt

R.I. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

DATE:

08/19/16
PAROLE BOARD MEETING FOR: AUGUST 10, 2016
PAGE: 1

PAROLED

136984 MOORE JOSHUA J

DOB: 04/04/1990 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Moore in August 2017 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. GPS
for
six months will also be a condition of parole. In addition
the Board will schedule a review of this case in May 2017.
The Board expects Mr. Moore xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx free
and
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx until that time. He
should

continue

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, as well, between now and his parole date.

Parole is contingent upon Mr. Moore remaining booking free
and remaining in any program or educational course in which
he is currently enrolled. During any period he becomes
unemployed, he must actively work with his parole officer
to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service.
During any period he becomes unemployed, he must actively
work with his parole officer to perform up to twenty hours
weekly of community service. (GTD: 1/28/20) MAXIMUM VOTE:
Present: Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

CONTINUED

138300 GAUDREAU GARY

DOB: 06/11/1937 - CONTINUED

By agreement, Mr. Gaudreau's case will be continued for one
month (9/2016) to give him additional opportunity to meet
with his counselor and also submit a full parole package
for the Board's consideration. (GTD:8/7/21) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

DENIED

147314 AQUINO ANGEL O

DOB: 05/03/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal

history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Based on Mr.
Aquino's
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, coupled with
multiple
and serious nature of his offenses, the Board does not
believe he is a suitable candidate for parole at this time.
To parole him would promote disrespect for the law and we
cannot say that he could remain at liberty without
violating the law. We will reconsider him in one year
(8/2017) after his xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
The Board expects Mr. Aquino to take every step possible to
move to a lower security in the future.(GTD:4/25/19)
MAXIMUM VOTE:UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,

Verdi,
Armesto

539179 BAILEY RICHARD D JR

DOB: 03/16/1978 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of Mr.
Bailey's criminal history, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, limitations
on placement due to the short time remaining on his
sentence and his prior sex offense, the Board votes to deny
parole as we cannot state, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, he could remain at liberty
without violating the law. (GTD:12/9/16) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

134781 BARRY JOSEPH E

DOB: 06/28/1988 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole without reconsideration in light of Mr. Barry's
history for domestic violence offenses including
non-compliance with court orders and assault. The Board
believes that to parole him on this record would promote
disrespect for the law. In addition, the Board is not

convinced that Mr. Barry's parole plan is sufficiently
concrete to afford him with structure and stability in the
community and as such he is a higher risk to reoffend.
Major Verdi dissents as he would vote to parole.
(GTD:10/12/17) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto DISSENT: Verdi

130751 BRAXTON DARSHON H

DOB: 08/23/1986 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr.

Braxton

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxx, but remains concerned with his lengthy criminal
history including his parole violation and firearm
offenses. This is his tenth incarceration. We will deny
parole without reconsideration on the grounds that to
parole him at this stage would promote disrespect for the
law and undermine the seriousness nature of his offense and
criminal history. The Board does refer him to the discharge
planning unit for a discharge plan xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx at the expiration of his
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DENIED
sentence.(GTD:10/3/17)

MAXIMUM

VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Almeida,Verdi, Armesto

515048 FURLONG ROBERT A

DOB: 03/28/1978 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board
appreciates Mr. Furlong's candor and his admission that he
is not ready for parole but seeks guidance xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx during the service of his time. In light of
the nature and seriousness of his offense, victim impact
and his criminal history, we deny parole at this time and
will reconsider him in two years (8/2018). To parole him
now would depreciate the seriousness of his offense and
promote disrespect for the law. In addition,xxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxx we cannot state that he could remain at liberty
without violating the law. We recommend that he continue to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xx
xxxxxxxxxxx.

We

refer

him

to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. To the extent available to him we encourage
him
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:11/24/24) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

150151 MUSK EDWARD J

DOB: 10/16/1969 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole in light of the nature an seriousness of Mr.
Musk's charge for First Degree Arson and believes that to
parole him at this stage would depreciate the gravity of
his offense. We will reconsider him in eighteen months
(2/2018). We encourage him xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:
11/18/19)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi,
Armesto

149077 OLIVER JOSE

DOB: 03/16/1993 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole based on the nature and seriousness of his
offense as well as his Mr. Oliver's prior arrest and
conviction xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx in a
different state. In addition he is xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. To parole him at this stage would
depreciate the seriousness of his offense and we cannot
state that he can remain at liberty without violating the

law. We will reconsider him in two years (8/2018).(GTDl
11/1/21) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

546634 PAOLERICO ALFONSO

DOB: 01/12/1972 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of Mr.
Palerico's criminal history and limited insight displayed
at hearing into what he needs to xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxx and curb his criminal lifestyle, the Board votes
to deny parole without reconsideration. The Board cannot
state that he can remain at liberty without violating the
law and he was unable to provide any concrete plan for
modifying his behavior. If he xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxx as identified by his counselor he can write to the
Board for reconsideration at a future date. (GTD:1/3/18)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi,
Armesto

109051 ROBAR JAIME L

DOB: 09/04/1979 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and

dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of Mr.
Robar's extensive criminal history including thirty arrests
and approximately six incarcerations, as well as his prior
opportunity on parole, none of which he completed
sucessfully, the Board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. The Board believes that to parole him on
this record would promote disrespect for the law and we
cannot state that he can remain at liberty without
violating the law. The Board does recommend xxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
prior to release. (GTD:9/26/18) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

145318 SOTO IVAN

DOB: 01/17/1991 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr.

Soto

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, but found some limited insight at

on

hearing as well as lack of a concrete parole plan. In
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DENIED
addition, given the nature and seriousness of his offense,
including the use of weapons and injury, the Board believes
that he should serve more time. We will reconsider him in
one year (8/2017). We encourage Mr. Soto to continue his

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:12/31/20)
MAXIMUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

145349 STEFORD CLEVELAND

DOB: 03/12/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal

history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole based on the nature and seriousness of Mr.
Steford's offense including significant injuries to the
victim as well as xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The
Board is concerned that he needs to spend more time
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will reconsider
him in six months (2/2017). The Board also recommends that
he
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:12/6/18)
MAXIMUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisturo, Almemida, Verdi,
Armesto

103094 WIECZOREK BRIAN R

DOB: 03/25/1976 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. While the Board does
not believe Mr. Wieczorek is a suitable candidate for
parole at this time due to xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxx and criminal history, which we believe make him a
higher risk to reoffend, we will reconsider him in eight
months (4/2017). We commend him on his budding insight
xxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to the extent that it is
available to him here. We also encourage him to try to
remain booking free so that he can to move to a lower
security
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:8/10/18)
MAXIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,
Verdi,
Armesto

